
As we wrapped up SY 24-25, our team remained focused and committed to finishing strong.

Teachers and staff worked with intention to ensure every student felt supported, celebrated, and

prepared for their next step. From meaningful learning experiences to heartfelt goodbyes, we ended

the year with the same passion and purpose that carried us through.

This summer, our 3rd–8th campus is alive with learning and joy. Teachers are leading daily content-

focused enrichment sessions that are both engaging and fun—keeping our students’ brains warm

and their hearts full. In addition, we are supporting independent learning through summer IXL

sessions, helping students stay sharp and curious even as they enjoy their break.

Wow! The High School campus just graduated over 3,100 students—it has been an amazing school

year! Hot on the heels of graduation on June 7, we want to thank everyone for their support as we

launched the Class of 2025 into their postsecondary journeys. As we wrap up celebrations for our

seniors, we are now turning our focus to preparing students for the June EOC retesting.

The High School campus has begun bootcamps to support students who are retesting in June.

This instruction is focused on highly-tested TEKS, supporting writing skills with new programs

such as Curipod, as well as building student confidence as they go into their restesting season.

Students at the High School campus have also launched into IXL, which supports independent

learning. We are looking forward to providing more personalized remediation and enrichment for

our high school students.

On behalf of the High School administrative team we want to thank Hallsville ISD and the board for

all of their support for the 2025 academic year and we look forward to the 25-26 school year.



In Special Programs, we are thrilled to share the exciting progress and initiatives underway as we

continue to support and uplift every student and family in our care. This summer, our team is

actively engaged in strategic planning to enhance services and expand opportunities for students

in the upcoming school year. From refining individualized supports to designing inclusive

enrichment activities, our summer planning is focused on ensuring that every student receives the

resources they need to thrive. We are also preparing a dynamic calendar of family-centered

workshops and town hall meetings to foster stronger connections and empower our families with

tools for success.

We recently celebrated a major milestone—graduation! It was a joyful and inspiring time as we

honored the achievements of all students, especially those supported through Special Programs.

Our team proudly stood alongside families, cheering on each graduate and recognizing the unique

journeys that brought them to this moment. Looking ahead, we are committed to building on this

momentum by creating more opportunities for engagement, collaboration, and celebration. With a

renewed focus on equity, access, and community, Special Programs is excited to continue making

a meaningful impact in the lives of our students and families

Texas Career and College Prep Update 🎓✨

We are pleased to announce the final IBC rates for the academic

year at TVAH. This year, we achieved significant milestones that

highlight our commitment to student success and career readiness.

- Career Skills Certifications: 10,907 certifications awarded

- Job Ready Certifications: 2,263 certifications awarded

- Overall Pass Rate: 70%

- Total Certifications Earned:13,170

Additionally, we are thrilled to announce the induction of 256

exceptional students into the National Technical Honor Society. This honor reflects their hard

work, dedication, and commitment to excellence in their technical education.

Congratulations to all our students for these remarkable accomplishments! Your efforts contribute

significantly to our vibrant campus community.



Counseling's biggest day of the year is graduation and this year we

got to celebrate our students at three separate ceremonies. We

had between 450-550 graduates per ceremony. Shout out to the

HISD administrators and staff who came to Frisco to support

graduation.

All diplomas and regalia are prepped and ready to mail to

graduates who were unable to attend so they should be receiving

their items soon.

We have a few seniors completing IGC projects and other graduates who will retake their EOCs in

June, so the graduation numbers will continue to rise throughout the summer.

Prom was a HIT!

Many Seniors found their way to prom, enjoying "The Emerald City" theme, on Saturday evening

after graduation ceremonies. Our team had a smashing time celebrating them this year!

We had a great year as a Title I team, building the foundation for our processes and our team. We

are looking forward to our second year as a campus-wide Title I school and are excited to continue



growing our capacity to support families and learners. Our focus for the upcoming year will include

behavior support, engagement, retention, and academic achievement.

DAEP End-of-Year Report

As we conclude our inaugural year of implementing the DAEP (Disciplinary Alternative Education

Program), we are proud to share the impact this program has had on our students, families, and

school community. Throughout the year, we focused not only on academic recovery but also on

personal growth, emotional development and life skills. As part of our reflection, we asked

students to share what they learned and how they grew through their time in the program. Here are

some of their reflections:

“I learned more about self-awareness and learned better social skills.”

“I learned communication skills, how to stay motivated or send emails—it was helpful to know

this.”

“I learned that actions have real consequences and that staying focused on my goals matters.”

“I learned how to be a better person and that sometimes asking for help is okay.”

“This program also helped me build patience & self-control and make me do better with my

sleeping schedule.”

“I wanna share that this year Miss Arceli, Miss Richard, and Miss Leyla spend time with me.

They make me refresh my mind and help me in a lot of ways. Miss Arcely was like my big

sister 'cause I tell her all my things. I meet with her, I learn with her, and I have a very intense

connection with her.”

In addition to student feedback, we received heartfelt appreciation from parents. One parent shared

that, for the first time, her child earned straight A’s while in the DAEP program. She also noted that

during challenging times at home, the lessons taught in DAEP often aligned with what she was

trying to instill at home, providing much-needed support and consistency. She expressed deep

gratitude for the program and the progress her daughter made.

We also had a remarkable success story from a senior who joined us in January. She was behind

in 10 courses and initially resistant to the program. However, with consistent encouragement and

support from our team, she completed all her coursework and graduated on time with her cohort.

She later wrote to thank the staff for helping her cross the finish line and end her high school

journey on a positive note.

Program Impact

Total Students Served: 75

Expelled Students Re-engaged: 12 students who had been expelled from their previous

districts were able to continue their education through our program rather than sitting out the

year.

We are incredibly proud of the growth we’ve seen this year and are excited to continue building and

expanding our behavior campus. The foundation laid this year has set the stage for even greater

impact in the years to come.

Curriculum & Instruction

The Title I Curriculum and Instruction team is currently on summer PTO. While they are out, Kit

Henderson, our TVAH Title I Curriculum and Instruction Manager, is working on a Canvas and

PowerSchool resource for teachers/staff to use as needed. We are also working on Professional

Development plans for next year with all principals. Courses are currently scheduled to be available

on July 18th.



Seats allocated to students who have applied for enrollment through K12 = 20,288 (as of 5/29/25).

Hallsville ISD TVAH campus student enrollment = 20,242 (as of 6/9/25).
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